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September 20, 2024
VIA EMAIL:  SunsetHeightsSCSD@gmail.com
Members of the Board of Directors
Sunset Heights Community Services District

Dear Members of the Board of Directors,

At the  presentation of the  June 30, 2024 and 2023 Review Report on September 13, 2024 to the Board, I suggested that the  District should petition the County Board of Supervisors to have a Bi-Annual  Compilation service performed in  future years.  This would replace the current Bi-Annual Review schedule.

The level of financial activity is not very high and consists of  (mostly)  the same, regularly occurring transactions every year.  That combined with H& R Block  providing all the record-keeping for the District, including the handling of all invoicing for assessments ( the District’s primary source of income) , tracking  receipts of assessments (accounts receivable) and disbursements provides a strong argument for a Bi-Annual Compilation.  
A compilation report  of the financial statements, along with full note disclosures to the financial statements would provide the same information as the Bi-Annual Review at substantially less cost.  Another option to consider is an Agreed-Upon -Procedures ( AUP) engagement, and then have us issue a compilation report thereon.
Reviews are time-consuming and include documentation and analytic tests  of an organization. A compilation, which would meet pretty much the objectives of a review, would cost 50% less. The Bi-Annual Review  is increasingly becoming cost-prohibited for such a small district, and takes away funds for District programs.
We would like to recommend that SHCSD petition the Board of  Supervisors to consider a two (2) year compilation rather than a review service.  An AUP engagement with the preparation of a  compilation report would be another satisfactory and cost-effective way to meet the examination of the financial  activity of SHCSD, and which we strongly urge the Board to consider.  
Please contact me if you would like to discuss the above recommendations in further detail, and please let the District Supervisor know that they may contact my office as well. 

Sincerely Yours,

Cathy Castillo, CPA

1

